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PRESS RELEASE  
For immediate release  
 

All Kilmarnock Parks and Restrooms Closed 
 

In cooperation with Governor Ralph Northam, the Town of Kilmarnock is closing all 

public parks and facilities until further notice. This plan is being placed into effect on 

Sunday 3/29/2020, to help decrease the spread of COVID-19 and help keep our 

residents, businesses, and community safe. This means that Town Centre Park is 

completely closed as well as the Joe Curry Memorial Park located on Waverley Ave. All 

amenities including the dog park, walking paths and restrooms are closed as well.   

 

During this difficult time, it is important not to panic. Town staff is still working to 

ensure essential Town Services are maintained with minimal disruptions. Town Hall will 

continue to be closed to the public but staff is available by phone at 804-435-1552 for 

assistance as well as www.kilmarnockva.com/ for more information. A payment drop-

box is located at the back of the Town office building and all paperwork can be found on 

our website or in the breeze way at Town Hall.  

 

The town has created a web page to provide Town of Kilmarnock residents, employees 

and businesses with up-to-date information regarding the town’s response to COVID-19. 

Please visit www.kilmarnockva.com/covid-19 for more information. The town will also 

continue using its social media pages to disseminate information to the general public.   

 

If you have any questions or need assistance regarding park closures, please call Ashley 

Jones at 804-435-1552 X 30 or email at ajones@kilmarnockva.com.  

 

# 

 

Ashley M. Jones 

Community Development Coordinator 

ajones@kilmarnockva.com 

804-435-1552 X30 
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